Operations Committee Minutes
August 13, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Jay Hancock, Mary Kolles and Karen Wagner.  

Staff Updates

Jay Hancock reported that Kendra Grunig accepted the Regional Area Manager position in Bloomington, MN.  Jeanne Reed has been hired as the new Rehabilitation Counselor in the Fairmont WorkForce Center and starts August 15th.  
Nancy Haag reported that Bonnie Stanton has accepted a position with YWCA. MVAC received several applications to refill the position. 
Mary Kolles reported that Crystal Simonette has been hired as a part-time driver. 

Summer Youth 

Nancy Haag reports that the summer youth employment program planned to serve 155 youth this summer and has exceeded that goal.  
Senior Community Employment Service Program (SCESP)

Nancy Haag reports that MVAC operates the Senior Community Employment Service Program in 6 of the 9 counties in the region.  Experience Works provides SCESP services in Waseca, Sibley and LeSueur County.   Senior Services of America asked MVAC to be part of a grant proposal to serve those counties but the grant was not funded and services will remain the same. 
Training Day

Heather Gleason reports that the Training Day will be held this Thursday, August 16th at Wheeler Park.  The topic for the training is working with individuals with criminal backgrounds.  There will be an opportunity for partners to share tips and tools throughout the day during the agency showcase and a portion of the agenda is set aside for partner announcements. 
Postage Issue

Mary Kolles reported that the postage on a particular piece of mail exceeded the amount paid.  The mail carrier requested a payment for the balance but it was not paid.  It was suggested to have petty cash available for those situations.  Karen Wagner will look into the issue.     
Safety Plan

Karen Wagner distributed and reviewed the current safety plans for the Mankato and Fairmont WorkForce Centers.  Diane Halvorson and Heather Gleason will review notes from a previous meeting to draft a safety plan for the committee to review.  
Tour of Manufacturing

Karen Wagner reported that the Tour of Manufacturing will be held on Thursday, October 25th from 12:00 – 7:00 p.m.  There will be a emphasis on attracting high school students to the event.
Pathways to Healthcare Careers

Karen Wagner reported that the next Pathways to Healthcare Careers course in Mankato will begin October 24th.  This preparatory course helps low-skilled adults interested in obtaining a nursing assistant certification as a first step into a career in healthcare.  

Pathways to Manufacturing Careers

Karen Wagner reported that the Pathways to Manufacturing Careers course is much like healthcare program.  This preparation course helps low-skilled adults interested in occupations in the manufacturing industry including: industrial maintenance, boiler operator, machining, or welding. 

Resource Area Computers 

Diane Halvorson reported that DEED purchased additional resource area computers.  They will be made available for purchase by local areas and they will be supported by state systems like Client Registration System (CRS) and Minnesota Works.  Diane Halvorson requested one computer to replace the MVAC computer in the New Ulm Workforce Center.  There was some discussion about tracking job club or workshop participants in CRS to accurately reflect traffic in the Workforce Centers.       

Fairmont WorkForce Center Visit

Diane Halvorson discussed inviting Bob Gunther and Julie Rosen to the Fairmont WorkForce Center to learn about our services.  Nancy Haag indicated that staff in Fairmont have been planning on a similar visit for the Martin County summer employment program and discussed coordinating the visit for both purposes. 
Job Fair Boot Camp

Diane Halvorson reported on a Job Fair Boot Camp that was held in the Brainerd WorkForce Center.  The boot camp is held a few hours prior to a job fair to prepare attendees for job search.  Karen reported that Dick Joerg created some information to for veterans to prepare for job search that can be shared with the partners. 
Mystery Shopper 
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the Mystery Shopper Results.  Overall the reports were good.  Some of the suggestions for improvement include more focus on the customer by doing more than the minimum and distracting staff conversations.  

Cost Allocation Plan
Diane Halvorson reported that it was time to update the Cost Allocation Plan.  Diane distributed the staff roster and requested updates by the end of the month.  The committee agreed to use May 15th as the date to retrieve WorkForce One data.  
New Ulm WorkForce Center

Nancy Haag reported that the lease at the New Ulm WorkForce Center goes through December.  The leases have been renewed on an annual basis and have included a 3-4% rate increase.  There was discussion about negotiation for a longer lease period or lower rates.  Karen Wagner reported that MN DEED can conduct a fair market analysis to compare rates and vacant office space in the area.   
